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Mule TeamðDG 

 DG Glenn Yarborough                                                  

The Inspiration  November Edition Celebrates                                               

The Rotary Foundation and World Polio Day.  

 
Greetings, 

What fine clubs we have with so many strong leaders and Rotarians doing 

so many projects of benefit to the world and to Peace. 

Happy Thanksgiving. Many thanks for all you do for your club, our district 

and Rotary. Please enjoy this issue of the Inspiration. You are our inspira-

tion. Be sure and thank a veteran!! Veterans make this possible. 

Warm regards and very best wishes,                                                                            

William Glenn Yarborough, Jr., DG 7610 Rotary International 

  Nov. 15 ï 18  Zone Institute, Norfolk, Virginia  
                                                           
 
 

 Nov. 27th, Giving Tuesday 
 Dec. 1    Done-in-a-Day   
 Dec. 1    District Governor Nominating Committee Interviews  
 Dec. 25  District Newsletter article deadline for January  
 Jan. 12   Rotary Leadership Institute (RLI) Cary,  
                North Carolina 
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Nov. 22, Thanksgiving Day: A  Day to Give Thanks 

Important  Dates 

November 11th Veterans Day and   

Flags for Heroes  
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October was a month of celebration like none other!  In this November issue of The Inspiration,  

we have focused on The Rotary Foundation (TRF) and World Polio Day (Oct. 24th). Some clubs have 

plans for special celebrations for World Interact Week, in November. To kick off our recognition of 

TRF, we are featuring an interesting article by PDG Sandy Duckworth on the history of TRF, in Dis-

trict 7610. In addition, DRFC Juanita Cawley hosted a successful annual Peace Seminar entitled, 

Linking Pieces of Peace. Not surprisingly, our DG Glenn Yarborough, Interactors, college students, 

and numerous District 7610 PDGôs (and even a PDG from another district) were in attendance.                                                   

               

Furthermore, our special Rotarians celebrated World Polio Day in a variety of formats and locations. 

For instance: the Interactors of Baileyôs Crossroads held a fundraiser car wash; the Stafford Board 

of Supervisors proclaimed October 22nd as World Polio Day; the Vienna Club featured a polio survi-

vor as their keynote speaker; Sterling held a fundraiser at Coton & Rye; Manassas and Crystal City-

Pentagon both held a program and film about National Immunization Day (NID). I am sure that you 

will enjoy our coverage of each of these above-mentioned events. No doubt, there were other World 

Polio Day events that did not come to our attention. You will see a lot of purple in this issue because 

purple dye on a pinky is proof of polio inoculation. This prevents multiple vaccinations. I hope that 

this will encourage you to give generously to both TRF and Polio Plus! As our Polio Plus Chairð

Felton Page says, Quit horsing aroundé Give your quiet  money.  ~ PDG Janet Brown  

 

   

   Why is The Rotary Foundation (TRF) Special? 

In 2016, TRF was named, World's Outstanding Foundation and Charity Navigatorôs latest 

rating of TRF is Four Stars.  

 

The Association of Fundraising Professionals recognized TRF with its annual Award for Outstanding 
Foundation at its 2017 conference, in San Francisco. The award honors organizations that show philan-
thropic commitment and leadership through financial support, innovation, encouragement of others, and 

Editorôs PageðPDG Janet ñJBò Brown 

A Month of Celebration Like No Other!                                                           

Rotary Foundation Trustee Chair-
elect Paul Netzel  accepted the 
Award for Outstanding Foundation, 
on Rotary's behalf, at the Associa-
tion of Fundraising Professionals 
2017 conference.  

Nov. 27th, Giving Tuesday;  

Please Give! 

http://www.afpnet.org/
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I have always been a big supporter of The Rotary Foundation because of all the good that we do for people all over the 
word, especially children. And, I am VERY proud of our District 7610 Rotarians for their continued fabulous support of the Founda-
tion because each of you also understands the value of what our contributions can do when joined together for those less fortunate 

who need our help ï and we are there! 

YESTERDAY ð THE BEGINNING ð Rotary International Foundation                                                                                                           
Some magnificent projects grow from very small seeds. The Rotary Foundation had that sort of modest beginning. In 1917, RI Pres-
ident Arch Klumph told the delegates to the Atlanta Convention: "it seems eminently proper that we should accept endowments for 
the purpose of doing good in the world."  The first contribution of $26.50 was from the Rotary Club of Kansas City, (the balance of 
their Convention account). TRF grew slowly in small amounts until, in 1947, upon the death of Paul Harris, a new era opened for 
TRF as memorial gifts poured in to honor the founder of Rotary. The rest they say is history. From this humble beginning, TRF has 

grown to receiving more than $ 265 million each year for educational and humanitarian work, around the world. 

TODAY - OVER THE YEARS - District 7610 
In 1989, what we know today as D7610 was created from territory that was formally the northern portion of District 7600 in response 
to growth. Over the 33 years of its existence, D7610 Rotarians have developed a love and respect for TRF that is truly exemplary.  
They understand that they are the key to the continued success of TRF and its programs to help those in need here at home and 
around the world. Club leaders continue to motivate, encourage and inspire their members to offer unselfish contributions to assure 

the continued success of TRF ñTo Do Good in the World.ò   
 
D7610ôs early contribution history was similar to TRFôs patternðslow and steady.  For example, from 1991-92 to 2002-03, D7610 
Annual Fund goals were around 100,000/year and a total contribution high was $194,557. Wow, how our benevolent culture has 
changed over the years due to the generosity of our members caring for others. We continue to support the Polio Campaign. In 
2002-03, TRF initiated a New Contribution Effort and with the leadership of Travis White, Polio Chair, we raised $278,793.  A trib-

ute, once again, to you-our Rotarians. 
 
In 2002-03, It was my honor as Governor to initiate a new program, The Paul Harris Society, one of the first districts in the World to 
do so. We began small  and now have 269 dedicated Paul Harris Society Members who give a minimum of $1,000 to TRF gener-
ously every year as long as they are able. It has also been my honor to have initiated the Area Foundation Advisors who have be-
come an integral part of district leadership and assist the District Foundation Chair and the Assistant Governors in helping clubs 

better understand the Foundation and its programs and to achieve their goals and objectives related to TRF.  

In 2010, TRF initiated a three-year Future Vision Pilot Plan after which all districts implemented this new grant structure. This 
change provided a simplified, more flexible approach while encompassing a broad range of grant-supported activities.  We have 
seen Academic-Year, Multi-Year, and Cultural Ambassadorial Scholarships turn into District and Global Grant scholarships. Group 
Study Exchange Teams turn into Vocational Team Training Teams, small Humanitarian Matching, larger 3-H and Educational 
Grants turn into $30,000+ Global Grants with this Foundation change. Total changes in our funding were also required. Implement-
ed were: The Six Areas of Focus; Global Grants; Project Sustainability; Vocational Training Teams; Rotary Scholarships and Mem-
oranda of Understanding. Special Grant Management Seminars/Training are still required annually for clubs to qualify for global 
grants. Our success with these changes has been outstanding as each year clubs can qualify for a District Grant of $2,400 for            

2018-19.  

The world needs us - now more than ever!  The challenges of bringing peace and understanding to a world full of conflict, ensur-
ing clean water, reliable sources of food, literacy education, polio vaccination, and access to basic health care for the worldôs poor 
are tremendous.  But, Rotarians are there!  Rotarians from around the world é we are making the world betteréone village, one 

school, one child at a time.   Rotary thanks you - the people, especially the children of the world, thank you. 

 

OUR ROTARY INTERNATIONAL FOUNDATION (TRF)                          
IN DISTRICT 7610-YESTERDAY AND TODAY,    
by Sandy Duckworth, Governor 2002-03 
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DRFC, PDG  Juanita Cawley hosted the Linking Piec-

es of Peace conference on Saturday, Oct. 27th. It was 

hosted by DRFC, PDG Juanita Cawley. The keynote 

speaker was NewGenôs Patricia Shafer. The at-

tendees came from multiple Rotary districts, out-of-

town Interactors, and college students!  The Inspira-

tion newsletter congratulates DRFC, PDG Juanita 

Cawley and Patricia Shafer for this most informative, 

innovative, and entertaining conference! 

World Polio Done-in-a Day Celebrations 

¶ The Stafford Board of Supervisors proclaimed October 22nd as World Polio Day. 

¶ The Rotary Club of Sterling held a fundraiser. 

¶ The Rotary Club of Baileyôs Crossroadsô Justice High School Interact Club held a car 

wash fundraiser. 

¶ The Rotary Club of Vienna held a fundraiser with a polio survivor as speaker, and hand-

ed out PolioPlus literature, at the Vienna Halloween Parade. 

¶ The Rotary Club of Manassas and Crystal City-Pentagon both held a fundraiser and pro-

vided an educational forum on PDG Janet Brownôs experience during a National Immun-

ization Day (NID), in India.  
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World Polio Day Celebrations                                                                     
The Stafford County Board of Supervisors                                                                     

proclaims Oct. 22nd as World Polio Day  

                                                                                                                             

 The Rotary Club of Sterling                                                                           
held a World Polio Day fundraiser at Coton & Rye                                            


